
 

 
 
 
 
 

STATE OF TENNESSEE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES 
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee  37243-1102 

 

August 25, 2022 

 

Mr. Randy Beckner, P.E. 

Mattern & Craig 

e-copy: rwbeckner@matternandcraig.com 

403 Market Street 

Johnson City, TN 37601 

 

 

Subject: Town of Bluff City 

 County: Sullivan 

 Wastewater Project Number: 16.0405R 

 Job Number:  

 Project: Bluff City Garage SLS & Railroad St Sewer Replacement 

 

 

Dear Mr. Beckner: 

 

The Department of Environment and Conservation, Division of Water Resources, has 

received your request for an extension of time to complete the project, previously approved 

under project number 16.0405R on August 25, 2022. On the basis that no revisions were 

made to the original submittal, this letter shall demonstrate an extensi on of one year. 

Approval now expires on August 25, 2023. 

 

The Division of Water Resources is authorized to inspect the construction work to verify 

compliance with the approved plans and specifications, which are on the site. Therefore, the 

engineer shall notify our staff at the Johnson City Environmental Field Office by calling (423) 

854-5400 before the start of construction. 

 

The division’s most recent TDEC Technical/Engineering Documents, including “Design Criteria 

for Review of Sewage Works Construction Plans and Documents”, Chapters 1-17, of November 



1, 2017, is available on our website: https://www.tn.gov/environment/program-areas/wr-

water-resources/water-quality/water-quality-reports---publications.html. 

 

To expedite matters, please reference the wastewater project number 16.0405R on any 

future correspondence. If we may be of any assistance, please feel free to contact Mr. Tim 

Hill, P.E. at (865) 364-9535 or by E-mail at Timothy.Hill@tn.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Angela Jones, P.E. 

Manager, Engineering Services Unit 
 

cc: Water-Based Systems File 

Mr. Jeff Broyles, Mayor and Town Manager, Town of Bluff City, jbroyles@bluffcitytn.gov 

Mr. Dane Cutshaw, Program Manager, TDEC Division of Water Resources, dane.cutshaw@tn.gov 
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